
MINUTES 
 

GARDEN GROVE TRAFFIC COMMISSION 
 

NOVEMBER 5, 2013 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission of the City of Garden Grove was 

called to order in the Council Chamber of the Community Meeting Center, 

11300 Stanford Avenue, on Tuesday, November 5, 2013, at 6:00 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL  

 
PRESENT:  Vice Chair Dalton, Commissioners: Arbgast, and Flatebo   

 

ABSENT:     Chair Rodriguez 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Dan Candelaria, Executive Secretary, Sgt. James Fischer, Officer 

Jason Perkins, Officer William Holloway, and Rosemarie Jacot, 
Recording Secretary 

 

PLEDGE 
 

Commissioner Flatebo led The Pledge of Allegiance 
 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 

 
Verla Lambert addressed the Commission speaking about bike lanes. 
 

Craig Durfey addressed the Commission.  He commented on several items of concern.  
 
Beebe Eastman addressed the Commission commenting on bike lanes.   

 
WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS 
 

None 
 
MINUTES 

 
Receive and file the minutes from September 3, 2013 
 

It was moved and seconded to receive and file the minutes from September 3, 
2013. 
 

ACTION:  

 
(3) AYES – Unanimous  
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DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

 
4-a.   Pedestrian Closure on Janette Lane at Chapman Avenue 
  

 The staff report dated November 5, 2013 was introduced.  No member of the 
public spoke on this item. 

  

It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 
input and close the pedestrian access at the end of Janette Lane just south of 
Chapman Avenue. 

 
ACTION:  

 

(3) AYES – Unanimous 
  
4-b. Disabled Person On-Street Parking Space – 8581 Emerson Circle #1 

  
 The staff report dated November 5, 2013 was introduced.  No member of the 

public spoke on this item. 
 
 It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 

input and approve installation of a disabled person on-street parking space in 
front of 8581 Emerson Circle #1. 

 

 ACTION: (3) AYES – Unanimous 
 
4-c.   Disabled Person On-Street Parking Space – 13471 Jackson Street 

 
 The staff report dated November 5, 2013 was introduced.  No member of the 

public spoke on this item. 

 
 It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to receive public 

input and approve installation of a disabled person on-street parking space in 

front of 13471 Jackson Street.  
 
 ACTION: (3) AYES – Unanimous 

 
 

MATTERS FROM COMMISSIONERS 

 
Commissioner Arbgast thanked the construction crew working on a City project 
at Chapman and Buaro for a job well done. 

 
Commissioner Dalton inquired about the traffic signal at Chapman north of 
Nutwood Street.  The signal does not cycle at a reasonable rate according to a 

resident he spoke to. 
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MATTERS FROM STAFF 

 
Staff commented on the Bike Way Collaborative, which is a joint project with a 
majority of the agencies in the first and second districts.   There have been on-

going meetings regarding this project and four corridors have been identified, 

which will connect major activity areas such as employment centers, transit 
stations, colleges, and universities. The Bikeways Strategy will also provide 

an implementation toolbox of bikeway treatments and enhancements, as well 
as information on bikeways funding resources.  One of the better areas in 

Garden Grove, which has been identified, is the P.E. right-of-way.  Staff will 
be riding along with OCTA to identify these areas and giving feedback. There 
is a lot of thought going into this plan and project. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:24 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Rosemarie JacotRosemarie JacotRosemarie JacotRosemarie Jacot  


